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ENFORCEMENT PROCEEDINGS 

JAMES TERRANO AND LYNN MICHL, CPA, ORDERED TO CEASE AND DESIST AND MICHL 
SUSPENDED FROM PRACTICE BEFORE THE COMMISSION 

The Commission instituted and simultaneously settled cease and 
desist proceedings pursuant to Section 21C of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 (Exchange Act) against James A. Terrano (James
Terrano), former president and chief executive officer of Terrano 
Corporation (Terrano) and Lynn R. Michl, CPA (Michl), former chief 
financial officer of Terrano, and proceedings pursuant to Rule 
102(e) of the Commission's Rules of Practice against Michl. James 
Terrano and Michl were ordered to cease and desist from, inter alia,
committing or causing any violations of Sections 10 (b), 13 (a), 
13 (b) (2) and 13 (b)(5) of the Exchange Act, and Rules 10b-5, 12b-20, 
13a-1, 13a-13 and 13b2-1. The order also denies Michl the privilege 
of appearing or practicing before the Commission as an accountant 
with a right to reapply to resume such practice after five years.
Terrano, now known as Dynamic Healthcare Technologies, Inc., was a 
publicly-held Lincoln, Nebraska, medical computer software company.
The Commission found that, inter alia, James Terrano and Michl knew 
or should have known that Terrano filed periodic reports with the 
Commission for fiscal 1992 through 1994 containing materially
misstated financial statements due to improper revenue recognition.
(ReI. 34-39485; AAE ReI. 999; File No. 3-9516) 

H. THOMAS FEHN TEMPORARILY SUSPENDED FROM APPEARING OR PRACTICING AS AN 
ATTORNEY BEFORE THE COMMISSION 

The Commission announced the entry of an Order instituting
administrative proceedings and temporarily suspending H. Thomas Fehn 
from appearing or practicing before the co~mission Pursuant to Rule 
102(e) of the Commission's Rules of Practlce (Order) 

H. Thomas Fehn (Fehn), an attorney and a resident of Los Angeles,
California, has thirty days after service of the Order to request a 
hearing regarding the Commission's issuance of a tempor~ry
suspension. If such a hearing is not requested, the sueperrs oni 

becomes permanent. 



The Order contains findings that, on April 1, 1994, the U.S. 
District Court for the Southern District of Nevada found, after a 
bench trial, that Fehn committed aiding and abetting violations of 
certain of the antifraud and reporting provisions of the federal 
securities laws and issued an Order of Permanent Injunction
(Injunctive Order) against Fehn. The Injunctive Order further 
stated that in late 1987, Fehn substantially assisted in the 
preparation of certain reports filed with the Commission by CTI 
Technical. Inc. (CTI), a Nevada corporation, that omitted to state 
numerous material facts concerning CTI and its initial public
offering. In addition, the Injunctive Order stated that Fehn, in 
assisting in the preparation of these reports, "knew or closed his 
eyes to that which should have been obvious to a professional of his 
experience." The Order further found that Fehn appealed the 
Injunctive Order to the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit,
that the Ninth Circuit affirmed the Injunctive Order on October 9,
1996, and that the U.S. Supreme Court denied Fehn's petition for a 
writ of certiorari on October 6, 1997. (ReI. 34-39486; AAE ReI. 
1000; File No. 3-9518) 

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEEDING INSTITUTED AND SETTLED AGAINST RENAISSANCE 
CAPITAL ADVISORS, INC. AND RICHARD FINE 

The Commission announced that on December 22 it simultaneously
instituted and settled public administrative proceedings pursuant to 
the Investment Advisers Act against Renaissance Capital Advisors,
Inc. (Renaissance) and Richard N. Fine (Fine). Without admitting or 
denying the Commission's findings, Renaissance and Fine consented to 
the issuance of an Order that Fine and Renaissance be censured, pay
civil penalties of $10,000 each, cease and desist from violating
Sections 206 (1), 206 (2), 206 (4) and 204 of the Advisers Act and 
Rules 206(4)-4, 204-1, and 204-2 thereunder, and that Renaissance 
pay disgorgement of $123,430.27 plus prejudgment interest, maintain 
revised soft dollar policies and procedures, and not solicit or 
accept new clients for 60 days. 

Pursuant to the Order and Renaissance's and Fine's Offers of 
Settlement, the Commission found that from approximately February
1991 through January 1994, Renaissance, an investment adviser, and 
its president, Fine, failed to: disclose Renaissance's practice of 
using soft dollars for non-research expenses in its Form ADV;
disclose Renaissance's precarious financial condition; and maintain 
substantiation for Renaissance's performance. (ReI. IA-1688; File 
No. 3-9514) 

TRO OBTAINED AGAINST CAPITAL ACQUISITIONS, INC., THE SOMERSET GROUP,
INC., WAYNE NOTWELL AND CLEALON MANN 

On December 23, the Commission obtained a TRO and assets freeze from 
the U. S. District Court for the District of Utah to halt a $20 
million Ponzi scheme. Named as defendants in the Commission's 
complaint are Capital Acquisitions, Inc., The Somerset Group, Inc.,
Wayne Notwell, and Clealon Mann, all of Salt Lake City, Utah. 
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The defendants have raised approximacely $20 million from at least 
600 investors in several states through sales of three-year notes 
of f eri.nq an. annual "guaranteed" 20% return, for the purpose of 
conductlng 011 and gas drilling operations in Kansas and California. 
Investors were solicited by a network of sales agents, at least one 
of whom posted the offering on the Internet where it was detected by
Commission staff. 

The complaint alleges that the defendants have failed to disclose 
that income from its wells is insufficient to pay the guaranteed
return and that the source of interest payments has been new 
investor funds. The complaint also alleges that the offering
materials fail to disclose that: selling agents are receiving a 
total commission of approximately 46% on sales of the notes; the 
purported guarantor of the notes received 20% of the principal
raised; and that the issuer has no control over the funds raised. 
[SEC v. Capital Acquisitions, Inc., et al., civil Action No. 2:97CV
0977S, USDC UT] (LR-15601) 

COMMISSION OBTAINS TEMPORARY RESTRAINING ORDER AGAINST NICHOLAS ZAHAREAS,
TUSCHNER & COMPANY, INC. AND JOHN TUSCHNER 

The Commission obtained a temporary restraining order (TRO)
compelling Nicholas Zahareas, a U.S. citizen residing in Greece, to 
comply with a July 1993 Commission Order barring him from 
association with any broker or dealer and for violations and aiding
and abetting violations of the broker-dealer association provisions
of the federal securities laws. The Court entered a separate TRO 
against John Tuschner and Tuschner & Company, Inc., a Minneapolis
based broker-dealer, for violations and aiding and abetting
violations of the association provisions of the securities laws. 
Tuschner and Tuschner & Co. consented to the entry of the TRO 
without admitting or denying the allegations of the complaint. The 
complaint alleged that Zahareas wrongfully associated with Tuschner 
& Co. by: referring over 200 customers residing in Greece to 
Tuschner & Co.; directing trading; placing orders for over $9 
million worth of securities with Tuschner & CO.'s trader;
determining the amount of commissions; and receiving up to 75% of 
those commissions through Relief Defendant Euroamerican Securities 
S .A. The complaint alleged that since at least February 1996,
Tuschner knew of Zahareas' bar and permitted his wrongful
association. The Court found, in the Zahareas TRO, that enforcement 
of Commission bar orders is crucial to protect investors and ensure 
the safety of the securities markets. ~ preli~inary injunction
hearing against Zahareas and another hearlng agalnst Tuschner and 
Tuschner & Co. are scheduled for January 1998. [SEC v. Nicholas A. 
Zahareas Tuschner & Company, Inc. and John M. Tuschner, Defendants 
and Euro~merican Securities S.A., relief defendant, USDC, D. Minn., 
No. 97-2859, DSD/JMM] (LR-15602) 

SEC v. MILLENNIUM SOFTWARE SOLUTIONS, INC. AND MARK SHKOLIR 

The Commission announced today that on December 18 the Honora01e 
Denny Chin of the United States District Cou~t. for. the SC?u~h~rn 
District of New York issued orders prellmlnarlly en]Olnlng 
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defendants Millennium Software Solutions, Inc. (Millennium), and its 
president, Mark Shkolir (Shkolir), from further violations of 
Section 17(a) of the Securities Act of 1933, and Section 10(b) of 
the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and Rule 10b-5, freezing
Millennium's and Shkolir's assets, requiring Millennium and Shkolir 
to provide an accounting, and prohibiting the destruction of 
documents. Shkolir consented to the issuance of the order against
him. 

With the Commission's consent, the Court also stayed the 
Commission's action with respect to Shkolir pending resolution of a 
parallel criminal investigation being conducted by the United States 
Attorney's Office for the Southern District of New York. 

In its complaint, filed on December 8, the Commission alleged that 
since at least November 1997, Millennium and Shkolir had raised at 
least $200,000 by offering and selling Millennium common stock and 
warrants to investors while misrepresenting Millennium's financial 
condition and falsely stating that Charles Schwab & Co., a 
registered broker-dealer, was affiliated with the Millennium 
offering. For further information see also Lit. ReI. No. 15583. 

Renate Haag, d/b/a Haag + Partner, enjoining her from violations of 

[SEC
Civ. 

v. Millennium Software Solutions,
9019, DC, SDNY] (LR-15603) 

Inc. and Mark Shkolir, 97 

COURT ORDERS PERMANENT INJUNCTION,
BANK SCHEME ON THE INTERNET 

DISGORGEMENT AND A PENALTY IN PRIME 

The Commission announced the entry of a final judgment against 

Sections 5 and 17(a) of the Securities Act, Sections 15(a) and 10(b)
of the Exchange Act, and Rule 10b-5 thereunder, and ordering her to 
pay disgorgement of $4,355,400 plus prejudgment interest in the 
amount $609,892.10, and a civil penalty of $4,355,400, for a total 
of $9,320,692.10. The Court entered the final judgment after Haag
was defaulted. 

The Commission's complaint alleges that Haag was the central figure
in a fraudulent securities offering of so-called "prime bank 
instruments," that induced members of the public to invest over $1 
million in her programs by promising, in some cases, returns as high
as 200% to 420% annually. 

Additionally, Haag recently was sentenced to two years and ten 
months by the German criminal .aut ho ri t Le s in connection with her 
participation in a similar pyramid scheme in Germany. [SEC v. Gene 
Block, Individually and d/b/a Block Consulting Services, Renate 
Haag, Individually and d/b/a Haag + Partner, and Robert T. Riley,
Individually and d/b/a The Roberts Group , Civil Action No. 95
11748RCL, D. Mass.] (LR-15604) 
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COURT GRANTS SEC'S REQUEST TO FREEZE ASSETS OF EMANUEL PINEZ, AND 
DETERMINES THAT LEHMAN BROTHERS FAILED TO ACT IN "GOOD FAITH" IN PLACING 
ILLEGAL TRADES FOR PINEZ 

The Commission announced that the Honorable Patti B. Saris of the 
U.S. District Court for the District of Massachusetts granted the 
Commission's motion to freeze the assets of Emanuel pinez (Pinez),
the former chief executive officer of Centennial Technologies, Inc. 
(Centennial) . Most significantly, the preliminary injunctlon

prohibits Lehman Brothers, Inc. (Lehman) from taking over $4.69 
million of illicit profits from Pinez's alleged insider trading in 
options on Centennial common stock on February 7, 1997. The 
Commission previously had amended its complaint against pinez by 
adding Lehman as a relief defendant. 

Lehman had asserted a claim against the proceeds, seeking repayment 
for margin loans that Lehman made to Pinez under a margin agreement. 
The Commission sought to freeze Pinez's assets for disgorgement to 
investors who were defrauded by Pinez's alleged insider trading.
The Court found that Lehman had "actual knowledge of highly
suspicious circumstances" relating to Pinez's trades, and therefore 
was not a "bona fide" purchaser entitled to the proceeds of those 
transactions. [SEC v. Emanuel Pinez, Civil Action No. 97-10353,
PBS, D. Massachusetts] (LR-15605) 

CORRECTION 

In the December 22 issue of the Digest an inaccurate litigation
release number (LR-15597) was included in an article entitled 
"COMPLAINT FILED AGAINST WILLIAM MADON". The correct litigation
release number is LR-15598. 

INVESTMENT COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

FIRST AMERICAN FUNDS, INC., ET AL. 

An order has been issued on an application filed by First American 
Funds, Inc., et al. under Section 12 (d)(1) (J) of the Investment 
Company Act for an exemption from Sections 12(d) (1) (A) and (B) ,of 
the Act, under Sections 6(c) and 17(b) of the Act for an exemptlon
from Section 17(a) of the Act, and under Rule 17d-1 under the Act 
permitting certain joint transactions in accordance with Section 
17(d) of the Act and Rule 17d-1. The order supersedes a prior order 
to permit certain registered investment companies to purchase shares 
of money market funds advised by the same adviser for cash 
management purposes. The order also amends a,pr,ior order permitt~ng
a fund of funds to purchase shares of certaln lnvestment companles
in the same group of investment companies in excess of the limits of 
Section 12 (d) (1). (ReI. IC-22950 - December 23) 
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HOLDING COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

COLUMBIA GAS SYSTEM, INC., ET AL. 

An order has been issued authorizing Columbia Gas System, Inc. 
(Columbia), a registered holding company, and certain of its wholly
owned subsidiaries (together, System), through December 31, 2003,
(a) to increase the System's short-term financing authority to an 
amount not to exceed $2 billion at anyone time outstanding; (b) to 
continue the System's money pool transactions; and (c) for four of 
Columbia's wholly owned utility subsidiaries, Columbia Gas of 
Maryland, Inc., Columbia Gas of Kentucky, Inc., columbia Gas of 
Ohio, Inc., and Columbia Gas of Pennsylvania, Inc. to issue to 
Columbia, and for Columbia to acquire, short-term debt securities. 
(Re I. 35 -26798) 

MONONGAHELA POWER COMPANY, ET AL. 

An order has been issued authorizing a proposal by Monongahela Power 
Company and The Potomac Edison Company (Declarants), each a wholly
owned subsidiary company of Allegheny Energy, Inc., a registered
holding company. Declarants have been authorized, through December 
31, 2002, to issue notes to support the contemporaneous issuance of 
an aggregate principal amount of $10.56 million of pollution control 
revenue bonds by The Greene County Industrial Authority, Greene 
County, Pennsylvania. (ReI. 35-26799) 

GPU, INC., ET AL. 

A supplemental order has been issued extending existing
authorizations of GPU, Inc., a registered holding company (GPU), to 
invest in exempt wholesale generators and foreign utility companies
and to guarantee obligations of those entities in an aggregate
amount not to exceed 100% of GPU's consolidated retained earnings,
through December 31, 2000. The supplemental order also authorizes 
certain nonutility subsidiaries of GPU to guarantee or assume 
liabilities of securities issued by, or other obligations of, their 
subsidiaries in an aggregate amount not to exceed $1 billion,
through December 31, 2000. (ReI. 35-26800) 

GPU, INC., ET AL. 

A supplemental order has been issued authorizing a proposal by GPU, 
Inc. (GPU), a registered holding company, and Jersey Central Power 
& Light Company (JCP&L), Metropolitan Edison Company (Met-Ed), and 
Pennsylvania Electric Company (Penelec), each an electric public
utility subsidiary of GPU. GPU, JCP&L, Met-Ed, and Penelec propose
to extend to December 31, 2000 the time period during which they may 
issue, sell, and renew certain short-term borrowings authorized by
prior Commission orders. (ReI. 35-26801) 
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GPU, INC., AND GPU INTERNATIONAL, INC.


A supplemental order has been issued authorizing a proposal by GPU, 
Inc. (GPU) , a registered holding company, and GPU International,
Inc. (GPU International) , a nonutility subsidiary of GPU 
(Applicants). Applicants propose to: expand the purposes for which 
GPU may enter into guarantees, support instruments, and bank letters 
of credit reimbursement agreements or similar financial instruments 
or undertakings (Guarantees) on behalf of GPU International to 
include Guarantees of obligations of GPU International or a 
subsidiary of GPU International (GPUI Subsidiary); increase to $150 
million the aggregate principal amount of Guarantees which GPU 
International may have outstanding and to expand the purposes for 
which GPU International may enter into Guarantees to include 
guarantees of the obligations of GPUI Subsidiaries; extend until 
December 31, 2000 the period during which GPU and GPU International 
may enter into Guarantees; and to permit any GPUI Subsidiary which 
is not an exempt wholesale generator or foreign utility company to 
guarantee the obligations of their subsidiaries through December 31,
2000 in an amount not to exceed $150 million. (ReI. 35-26802) 

SELF REGULATORY ORGANIZATIONS 

APPROVAL OF PROPOSED RULE CHANGES 

The Commission approved a proposed rule change submitted by the 
Philadelphia Stock Exchange (SR-PHLX-97-39) relating to changes in 
Insider Trading and Securities Fraud Enforcement Act Rules. (ReI.
34-39468) 

The Commission approved a proposed rule change (SR-CBOE-97-36)
submitted by the Chicago Board Options Exchange to eliminate the 20% 
and 50% fixed tests from CBOE rules governing the halting and 
resumption of trading in index options. (ReI. 34-39480) 

ACCELERATED APPROVAL OF PROPOSED RULE CHANGE 

The Commission granted accelerated approval to a proposed rule 
change submitted by the Pacific Exchange (SR-PCX-97-43) relating to 
its specialist evaluation program. (ReI. 34-39477) 

IMMEDIATE EFFECTIVENESS OF PROPOSED RULE CHANGES 

A proposed rule change filed by the NASD Regulation, Inc. (SR-NASD
97-85) relating to the issuance of an interpretive letter concerning
NASD Rule 2460 has become effective under Section 19 (b) (3)(A) of the 
Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Publication of the proposal is 
expected in the Federal Register during the week of December 29. 
(ReI. 34-39478) 
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The Chicago Board Options Exchange filed a notice of filing and 
immediate effectiveness of a proposed rule change (SR-CBOE-97-61) to 
delete any specific references to a particular Floor Procedure 
Committee or Market Performance Committee, add the term appropriate
to all references that currently relate to these committees, and 
make other conforming changes. Publication of the notice in the 
Federal Register is expected during the December 29. (Rel. 34
39479) 

A proposed rule change filed by the National Association of 
Securities Dealers to reclassify 544 NNM securities into appropriate 
tier sizes for purposes of determining the maximum order size for a 
particular security eligible for execution through Nasdaq's Small 
Order Execution System (SOES) (SR-NASD-97-86) has become effective 
under Section 19 (b) (3) (A) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. 
Publication of the proposal is expected in the Federal Register
during the week of December 29. (Rel. 34-39482) 

PROPOSED RULE CHANGE 

The Philadelphia Stock Exchange filed Amendment No. 2 to its 
proposed rule change (SR-Phlx-96-14) to implement a daily pre
opening order matching session for the execution of large-sized
stock orders on a volume weight average price basis. Publication of 
the proposal is expected in the Federal Register during the week of 
December 29. (Rel. 34-39481) 

DELI STINGS GRANTED 

An order has been issued granting the application of the New York 
Stock Exchange to strike from listing and registration Regency
Health Services, Inc., Common Stock, $.01 Par Value. (Rel. 34
39475) 

An order has been issued granting the application of the New York 
Stock Exchange to strike from listing and registration Graphic
Industries, Inc., Common Stock, $0.10 Par Value. (Rel. 34-39476) 

SECURITIES ACT REGISTRATIONS 

The following registration statements have been filed with the SEC 
under the Securities Act of 1933'. The reported information appears
as follows: Form, Name, Address and Phone Number (if available) of 
the issuer of the security; Title and the number and/or face amount 
of the securities being offered; Name of the managing underwriter or 
depositor (if applicable) i File number and date filed; Assigned
Branch; and a designation if the statement is a New Issue. 

Registration statements may be obtained in person or by writing to 
the Commission's Public Reference Branch at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., 
Washington, D.C. 20549 or at the following e-mail box address: 
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<public info @ sec>. In most cases, this information is also 
available on the Commission's website: <www.sec.gov>. 

F-3 ASM INTERNATIONAL N V, JAN STEENLAAN 9, 3723 BS BILTOVEN, 
THE NETHERLANDS, P7 (602) 243-4221 - 3,095,238 ($29,985,118 13) 
FOREIGN COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-8080 - DEC 15) (BR 5) 

S-8 SPECTRUMEDIX CORP, 2124 OLD GARESBURG RD, STATE COLLEGE, PA 16803 
(814) 867-8600 - 500,000 ($3,437,500) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-42437 
DEC 17) (BR 9) 

S-3 MID AMERICA CAPITAL PARTNERS L P, 6584 POPLAR AVE, STE 340, MEMPHIS, TN 
38138 (90l) 682-6600 - 150,000,000 ($150,000,000)
PASS-THROUGH MORTGAGE-BACKED CERTIFICATE (FILE 333-42441 - DEC 17)
(BR 8 - NEW ISSUE) 

S-8 RAYOVAC CORP, 601 RAYOVAC DR, MADISON, WI 53711 (608) 275-3340 
5,318,127 ($58,226,737 53) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-42443 - DEC 17)
(BR 6) 

S-8 LEARNING CO INC, ONE ATHENAEUM ST, CAMBRIDGE, MA 02142 (617) 494-1200 
3,500,000 ($60,484,375) COMMON STOCK (FILE 333-42449 - DEC 17) (BR 3) 

RECENT 8K FILINGS 

Form 8-K lS used by companles to flle current reports on the followlng events 

Item 1 Changes In Control of Reglstrant 

Item 2 ACqulsltlon or D1Sposltlon of Assets 

Item 3 Bankruptcy or Recelvershlp 

Item 4 Changes In Reglstrant's CertlfYlng Accountant 

Item 5 Other Materlally Important Events 

Item 6 Reslgnatlons of Reglstrant's Dlrectors 

Item 7 F1nanc~al Statements and Exh~b~ts 

Item 8 Change In Flscal Year 

Item 9 Regulatlon S Offerlngs 

The followlng companles have flied 8-K reports for the date lndlcated and/or amendments to 8-K reports prevlously 

flied, respondlng to the ltem(s) of the form speclfled 8-K reports may be obtalned In person or by wrltlng to the 

Commlsslon's Publlc Reference Branch at 450 Flfth Street, N W , Washlngton, D C 20549 or at the followlng e-mall boy 

address' cpub i a c a nf o @.r sec> In most cases, t h i s an f o rma t aon 1.8 also avaa Lab l.e on the Cornrrus s i on ' s webs i t e 

<www sec gov>. 

STATE 8K ITEM NO_ 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE I 2 3 4 567 8 9 DATE 

AAMES CAPITAL CORP 

ABC RAIL PRODUCTS CORP 

ACTIVISION INC /NY 

AEI INCOME & GROWTH FUND XXII LTD P 

CA 

DE 

DE 

MN X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/15/97 

12/23/97 

12/23/97
12/10/97 

ARTNERSHIP 
AFFILIATED COMMUNITY BANCORP 

AFFILIATED COMPUTER SERVICES 

AGTSPORTS INC 

INC 

INC 

MA 

DE 

CO 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/22/97 

12/16/97
11/28/97 AMEND 

ALLEGHANY CORP /DE
ALLEGHENY TELEDYNE INC 

AMAZON NATURAL TREASURES INC 

AMERICA FIRST APARTMENT INVESTORS L 

DE 

DE 

UT 

DE X 

X 

X 

X X 

X 

12/17/97 

12/22/97 

12/05/97 AMEND 

10/24/97 AMEND 

P 
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STATE BK ITEM NO.

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 B 9 DATE COMMENT


AMERICA WEST AIRLINES INC DE x X 12/17/97 

AMERICA WEST HOLDINGS CORP 

AMERICAN ARCHITECTURAL PRODUCTS COR DE x 
X X 

X 

12/17/97 

12/10/97 

P 

AMERICAN BINGO & GAMING CORP DE x X 10/23/97 AMEND 

AMERICAN 

AMERICAN 

RADle SYSTEMS CORP /MA/
REAL ESTATE INVESTMENT COR 

DE 

MD x 
X X 

X 

11/21/97 

12/12/97 

P 

AMERICREDIT FINANCIAL SERVICES 

AMERICREDIT FINANCIAL SERVICES 

AMERICREDIT FINANCIAL SERVICES 

AMERICREDIT FINANCIAL SERVICES 

AMERITECH CORP /DE/
AMSOUTH BANCORPORATION 

AMTEC INC 

ANGEION CORP/MN 

APPLIED DIGITAL ACCESS INC 

APPLIED POWER INC 

ASCENT ENTERTAINMENT GROUP INC 

AT&T CORP 

ATMI INC 

AG~ONOMOUS TECHNOLOGIES CORP 

AVALON PROPERTIES INC 

INC 

INC 

INC 

INC 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

MN 

CA 

WI 

DE 

NY 

DE 

FL 

MD 

x 
x 

x 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/15/97 

12/15/97 

12/15/97 

12/15/97 

12/17/97
12/18/97 

12/08/97 

12/09/97 

12/23/97 

10/03/97 AMEND 

12/23/97 

12/18/97 

10/10/97 AMEND 

12/16/97 

12/16/97 

AVESIS INC DE X 12/12/97 

BALTIMORE GAS & ELECTRIC 

BANK OF AMERICA NATIONAL 

VING ASSOCIATION 

CO 

TRUST & SA 

MD X 

X 

X 

X 

12/23/97 

12/15/97 

BANK OF AMERICA NATIONAL 

VING ASSOCIATION 

TRUST & SA x X 12/15/97 

BANKAMERICA MORTGAGE SECURITIES 

BAY APARTMENT COMMUNITIES INC 

BB&T CORP 

BELL & HOWELL CO 

BELL ATLANTIC CORP 

BELL ATLANTIC CORP 

BEST SOFTWARE INC 

INC DE 

MD 

NC 

DE 

DE 

DE 

VA 

x 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X X 

10/23/97 

12/08/97 

12/17/97 

12/15/97 

12/12/97 

12/22/97 

12/23/97 

BETHLEHEM STEEL CORP /DE/ 

BIRMAN MANAGED CARE INC 

BOETTCHER PENSION INVESTORS 

BOOTS & COOTS INTERNATIONAL 

LTD 

WELL CO 

DE 

DE 

CO 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/15/97 

12/22/97 

12/17/97 

12/08/97 

NTROL INC 

BOWMAR INSTRUMENT CORP IN X 12/04/97 AMEND 

BRANDYWINE REALTY TRUST MD x X X 11/18/97 

BROTHERS GOURMET COFFEES INC DE X X 12/09/97 

BUTLER NATIONAL CORP DE X X 12/16/97 

CALIFORNIA MICROWAVE INC DE X 12/19/97 

CAMDEN PROPERTY TRUST TX X X 12/16/97 

CANMAX INC IWYI WY X 12/11/97 

CANNONDALE CORP 1 DE X X 12/19/97 

CAPITAL ONE FINANCIAL CORP 

CARRAMERICA REALTY CORP 

CELERITY SOLUTIONS INC 

CENTRAL ILLINOIS PUBLIC SERVICE CO 

CHASE CREDIT CARD MASTER TRUST 

CHASE CREDIT CARD MASTER TRUST 

CHASE MANHATTAN AUTO GRANTOR TRUST 

DE 

MD 

DE 

IL 

NY 

NY 

NY 

x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/22/97 

12/18/97 

12/08/97 

12/16/97 

12/23/97 

12/23/97 

12/23/97 

1996-B 

CHASE MANHATTAN AUTO OWNER TRUST 19 DE x X 12/23/97 

96-C 
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NAME OF ISSUER 

CHASE MANHATTAN AUTO OWNER TRUST 19 

97-A 

CHASE MANHATTAN AUTO OWNER TRUST 19 

97-B 

CHATEAU COMMUNITIES INC 

CHEVRON CORP 

CHIQUITA BRANDS INTERNATIONAL INC 

CIAO CUCINA CORP 

CINCINNATI BELL INC /OH/ 

CIPSCO INC 

CITIBANK SOUTH DAKOTA N A 

CITYSCAPE FINANCIAL CORP 

CLASSNOTES INC 

CLEAR CHANNEL COMMUNICATIONS INC 

CLEARVIEW CINEMA GROUP INC 

CLEARVIEW CINEMA GROUP INC 

CMC SECURITIES CORP II 

CMS ENERGY CORP 

COLORADO GAMING & ENTERTAINMENT CO 

COLUMBIA GAS SYSTEM INC 

COMMERCIAL FEDERAL CORP 

COMMERCIAL MORTGAGE ACCEPTANCE CORP 

COMMERCIAL NET LEASE REALTY INC 

COMMONWEALTH BIOTECHNOLOGIES INC 

COMMONWEALTH EDISON CO 

CONAM REALTY INVESTORS 4 L P 

CONAM REALTY INVESTORS 81 L F 

CONECTISYS CORP 

CONNECT INC 

CONNECTICUT LIGHT & POWER CO 

CONNECTIVITY TECHNOLOGIES INC 

CONNECTIVITY TECHNOLOGIES INC 

CONSERVER CORP OF AMERICA 

CONSOLIDATED GRAPHICS INC /TX/ 

CONSTELLATION ENERGY CORP 

CONSUMERS ENERGY CO 

CONTINENTAL MORTGAGE & EQUITY TRUST 

COOPER COMPANIES INC 

COSMETIC CENTER INC 

CREDENCE SYSTEMS CORP 

CYTOGEN CORP 

DADE INTERNATIONAL INC 

DANKA BUSINESS SYSTEMS PLC 

DART GROUP CORP 

DATAWATCH CORP 

DAY INTERNATIONAL GROUP INC 

DEAN WITTER REALTY INCOME PARTNERSH 

IP III LP 

DELIAS INC 

DELTIC TIMBER CORP 

DEUTSCHE FLOORPLAN RECEIVABLES L P 

DEVELOPME~~ BANCORP LTD 

DIGITAL SOUND CORP 

DREW INDUSTRIES INCORPORATED 

DSC COMMUNICATIONS CORP 

DUKE REALTY INVESTMENTS INC 

EASTERN ENTERPRISES 

EDELBROCK CORP 

EDISON INTERNATIONAL 

EEX CORP 

EEX CORP 

STATE 81( ITEM NO.


CODE I 2 3 4 5 6 789 DATE COK'mNT


DE x X 12/23/97 

DE x X 12/23/97 

MD 

DE 

NJ 

OH 

X 

X 

x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/23/97 

12/22/97 

12/08/97 

12/23/97 

OH X 12/23/97 

IL 

DE 

DE 
X 

X 

X 

12/16/97 

11/24/97 

12/05/97 

NJ 

TX X 
X X 

X 
12/15/97 

12/08/97 

X X 12/12/97 

X X 12/31/97 

DE X X 10/25/97 

MI X X 12/19/97 

DE X X 12/11/97 

DE X 12/19/97 

NE X X 12/15/97 

MO X X 12/18/97 

DE X 12/18/97 

VA X X 12/22/97 

IL X 12/16/97 

CA X X X 12/Cl/97 AMEND 

CA X X X 12/Cl/97 AMEND 

CO X 12/17/97 

DE X X 12/22/97 

CT X X 12/10/97 

DE X 12/17/97 

DE X X 12/18/97 

DE X X 12/18/97 

TX X X 12/22/97 

MD X 12/23/97 

MI X X 12/19/97 

CA X X 10/16/97 

DE X X X 12/02/97 

DE X 12/15/97 

DE X X 12/04/97 

DE 

DE 

X 

X X 
12/09/97 

10/01/97 AMEND 

X X 12/16/97 

DE X 12(08/97 

DE X 10/09/97 AMEND 

DE X 12/18/97 

DE X 12/22/97 

DE x X 12/10/97 

DE X 12/18/97 

DE X 11/30/97 

WA X 12/12/97 

CA X X 12/19/97 

DE X 10/07/97 AMEND 

DE X 12/04/97 AMEND 

DE X 12/18/97 

MA X X 12/19/97 

DE X X 12/18/97 

CA X X 12/17/97 

TX X 12/16/97 

TX X 12/19/97 
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STATE 8K ITEM NO, 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 123 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE COI9IENT 

EG&G INC 

EKCO GROUP INC /DE/ 

ELECTRO OPTICAL SYSTEMS CORP 

ELECTROSOURCE INC 

EMCORE CORP 

ENOVA CORP 

ENVIRONMENTAL POWER CORP 

EQUICON MORTGAGE LOAN TRUST 1994-1 

EQUICON MORTGAGE LOAN TRUST 1994-2 

EQUICON 'MORTGAGE LOAN TRUST 1995-1 

EQUITY OFFICE PROPERTIES TRUST 

EQUITY RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES TRUST 

EXCEL REALTY TRUST INC 
EXPERTELLIGENCE INC 

FALCON DRILLING CO INC 

FBL FINANCIAL GROUP INC 

FFVA FINANCIAL CORP 

FIFTH THIRD BANK AUTO TRUST 1996-A 

FIFTH THIRD BANK AUTO TRUST 1996-B 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE RM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINANCIAL ASSET SECURITIES CORP CIT 

YSCAPE HM EQ LN TR 1996-4 

FINGERHUT MASTER TRUST 

FINGERHUT RE2EIVABLES INC 

FIRST BANKS AMERICA INC 

FIRST DEPOSIT NATIONAL BANK 

FIRST INDUSTRIAL LP 

FIRST INDUSTRIAL REALTY TRUST INC 

fIRST NATIONAL BANK OF ATLANTA 

FIRST UNION STUDENT LOAN TRUST 1997 
-1 

FIRSTPLUS FINANCIAL GROUP INC 

FIRSTPLUS FINANCIAL GROUP INC 

FISERV INC 

FLORIDA PROGRESS CORP 

FMC CORP 

FOREMOST CORP OF AMERICA 

FOUNTAIN PHARMACEUTICALS INC 

FREEPORT MC~ORAN SULPHUR INC 

FRONTIERVISION CAPITAL CORP 

MA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

CA 

DE 

NY 

NY 

NY 

MD 

CA 
CA 

DE 

IA 

VA 

OH 

OR 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 

12/22/97 

12/15/97 

12/18/97 

12/19/97 

12/05/97
12/22/97 

12/05/97
12/18/97 

12/18/97 

12/18/97 

10/17/97 

12/18/97 

12/17/97
12/12/97 

12/16/97
12/18/97 

12/16/97 

12/17/97 

12/17/97
02/25/97 

X 03/25/97 

x 04/25/97 

X OS/25/97 

X 06/25/97 

X 07/25/97 

X 08/25/97 

x 09/25/97 

X 10/25/97 

X 11/25/97 

X 12/25/97 

DE 

DE 

DE 

IL 

MD 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X X' 

x 
X 

X 

12/18/97 

12/18/97 

12/01/97 

12/15/97 

12/11/97 

12/11/97 

12/22/97 

10/27/97 

NV 

NV 

DE 

FL 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/19/97 

12/22/97 

12/22/97 

12/23/97 

10/06/97 AMEND
12/15/97 

12/11/97
12/16/97 

12/12/97 
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STATE 8K ITEM HO. 
NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE COMMENT 

FRONTIERVISION 

P 

HOLDINGS CAPITAL COR DE X X X 12/12/97 

FRONTIERVISION 

FRONTIERVISION 

P 

HOLDINGS LP 

OPERATING PARTNERS L 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

12/12/97 

12/12/97 

GENESIS HEALTH VENTURES INC /PA 

GEOTEK COMMUNICATIONS INC 

GETTY REALTY CORP /DE/ 

GIBSON GREETINGS INC 

GOLDEN PANTHER RESOURCES LTD 

GOLF VENTURES INC 

GREAT LAKES REIT INC 

GROSSMANS INC 

GROUP 1 AUTOMOTIVE INC 

GS MORTGAGE SECS CORP II COM MORT 

AS THR CERT SRS 1997-GL 1 

P 

PA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

NV 

UT 

MD 

DE 

DE 

DE X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

10/10/97 AMEND
12/18/97
12/16/97 

12/15/97
11/28/97 

11/25/97 

12/23/97 

12/17/97
12/17/97 

12/15/97 

GULF SOUTH MEDICAL SUPPLY INC 

GULF SOUTH MEDICAL SUPPLY INC 

HARBOR BANCORP / 

HARROW INDUSTRIES INC 

HART INDUSTRIES INC 

HERTZ TECHNOLOGY GROUP INC 

HOME PROPERTIES OF NEW YORK INC 

HOMESTAKE MINING CO /DE/ 

HORIZON GROUP INC 

HORIZON PHARMACIES INC 

HORMEL FOODS CORP /DE/
HOUSEHOLD CREDIT CARD MASTER TR~S~ 

DE 

DE 

CA 

DE 

UT 

MD 

DE 

MI 

TX 

DE 

DE 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

x 
x 
x 

X 

X 

X 

x 
X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/14/97 

12/14/97 

11/18/97 

12/05/97 

12/08/97
12/05/97 

10/28/97 

12/16/97 

12/17/97
12/10/97 

11/22/29
12/15/97 

I 

HOUSEHOLD 

MASTER 

PRIVATE LABEL 

TRUST II 

CREDIT CARD NV X 12/22/97 

HOUSEHOLD 

N TRUST 

REVOLVING 

1995-1 

HOME EQUITY LOA IL X 12/22/97 

HOUSEHOLD 

N TRUST 

REVOLVING 

1995-2 

HOME EQUITY LOA IL X 12/22/97 

HOUSEHOLD 

N TRUST 

REVOLVING 

1996-1 

HOME EQUIT) LOA IL X 12/22/97 

HOUSEHOLD 

N TRUST 

REVOLVING 

1996-2 

HOME EQUITY LOA IL X 12/22/97 

HS RESOURCES INC DE X X 12/15/97 

HUBCO INC 

HUTTON CONAM 

HUTTON CONAM 

HUTTON CONAM 

HUTTON CONAM 

RS 

REALTY 

REALTY 

REALTY 

REALTY 

INVESTORS 2 

INVESTORS 3 

INVESTORS 5 

PENSION INVESTO 

NJ 

CA 

CA 

CA 

CA 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X X 
X 

X 

X 

X 

12/16/97
12/01/97 AMEND 

12/01/97 AMEND 

12/01/97 AMEND 

12/01/97 AMEND 

IAT MULTIMEDIA INC 

IMAGE SOFTWARE INC 

IMC SECURITIES INC 

IMC SECURITIES INC 

IMC SECURITIES INC 

INDUSTRIAL HOLDINGS INC 

INFONOW CORP /DE 

INSIGNIA FINANCIAL GROUP INC 

INTERACTIVE MEDICAL TECHNOLOGIES LT 

DE 

CO 

DE 

DE 

DE 

TX 

DE 

DE 

DE 

X 

X X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

12/10/97 AMEND
12/10/97
12/22/97 

12/22/97 

12/23/97 

12/18/97 

12/11/97 

10/10/97 AMEND 

12/12/97 

D 

INTERLAKE CORP 

INTERMEDIA COMMUNICATIONS OF FLORID 

DE 

DE 

x X 

X 

12/22/97
11/21/97 AMEND 

A INC 

INTERNATIONAL AMERICAN 

IRIDIUM CAPITAL CORP 

HOMES INC DE 

DE X 

x 11/19/97 

12/19/97 
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STATE 8K ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSOER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE COM4ENT 

IRIDIUM IP LLC DE X 12/19/97 

IRIDIUM LLC DE X 12/19/97 

IRIDIUM OPERATING LLC DE X 12/19/97
IRIDIUM ROAMING LLC DE X 12/19/97 

IRIDIUM WORLD COMMUNICATIONS LTD X 12/19/97
ITEQ INC DE x X 12/16/97 

IXC COMMUNICATIONS INC DE X X 12/19/97 

J&J SNACK FOODS CORP NJ X X 12/08/97 

JETFAX INC DE X X 12/05/97 

JOHNSON CONTROLS INC WI X X 12/02/97 

LAHAINA ACQUISITIONS INC CO X 12/15/97 

LARSCOM INC DE X 12/22/97 

LAUREL CAPITAL GROUP INC PA X X 12/18/97
LAWYERS TITLE CORP VA X X 12/11/97 

LEGAL RESEARCH CENTER INC MN X X X 12/17/97 

LEHMAN ABS CORP DE X X 12/02/97 

LEHMAN ABS CORP DE X X 12/16/97 

LIBERTY PROPERTY LIMITED PARTNERSHI PA X X 12/18/97 AMEND 

P 

LIBERTY PROPERTY TRUST MD X X 12/18/97 AMEND 

LITHIUM TECHNOLOGY CORP DE X ~2/23!97
LOWRANCE ELECTRONICS INC DE X 12/18/97 

LXR BIOTECHNOLOGY INC DE X X 12/23/97 

M WAVE INC DE X X 12/19/97 

MAINE PUBLIC SERVICE CO ME X 12/23/97 

MARATHON BANCORP CA X X 10/30/97 AMEND 

MASCOTECH INC DE X X 12/10/97
MEDAPHIS CORP DE X X 12/15/97 

MEDIMMUNE INC /DE DE X 12/19/97 

MEHL BIOPHILE INTERNATIONAL CORP DE X X 12/09/97 

MERIDIAN RESOURCE CORP TX X X 12/19/97 

MERISEL INC /DE/ DE X 12/19/97 

MERIT SECURITIES CORP VA X 12/17/97 

MERRILL LYNCH & CO INC DE X X 12/23/97
MERRILL LYNCH MORTGAGE INVESTORS IN DE X X 12/05/97 

C 

MERRILL LYNCH MORTGAGE INVESTORS IN DE X X 12/22/97 

C 

MET COIL SYSTEMS CORP DE X X 12/18/97 

METRIS MASTER TRUST DE X 12/18/97 

METRIS RECEIVABLES INC DE X 12/18/97
METRO DISPLAY ADVERTISING INC CA X X 12/23/97 

MIAMI COMPG7ER SUPPLY CORP OR X 12/05/97 AMEND 

MICROLEAGUE MULTIMEDIA INC PA X X 12/15/97 

MLCC MORT INV INC MORT LOAN AS5T BK DE X 12/15/97 

PASS THRU CERT 5E 1997-A 

MLCC MORT INV INC MORT LOAN AS5T BK DE X 12/15/97
PASS THRU CERT SE 1997-A 

MLCC MORTGAGE INVESTORS INC DE x 12/09/97 

MMI COMPANIES INC DE X 12/23/97 

MNI GROUP INC NJ X 07/29/97 AMEND 

MONEY STORE D C INC DC x X 12/18/97 

MONEY STORE ROME EQUITY CORP KY X X 12/18/97
MONEY STORE KENTUCKY INC KY X X 12/18/97
MONEY STORE MINNESOTA INC MN X X 12/18/97
MONTEREY PASTA CO CA X X 12/19/97
MORELLIS NONA II INC CO X 12/08/97
MSB BANCORP INC /DE DE X x 12/15/97
MULTIMEDIA ACCESS CORP DE X X X 12/23/97
NANTUCKET INDUSTRIES INC DE X X 11/26/97 
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STATE 8K ITEM NO.


NAME OF ISSllER CODE I 2 3 4 5 678 9 DATE


NATIONAL AUTO FINANCE CO INC DE X x 12/22/97 

NATIONAL DATA CORP DE X 12/22/97 

NATIONAL STEEL CORP DE X x 12/19/97 

NATIONS ASSET SECURITIES INC DE x 12/17/97 

NATIONS ASSET SE~JRITIES INC DE X x 12/17/97 

NATIONSCREDIT GRANTOR TRUST 1996-1 NY X x 12/15/97 

NATIONSCREDIT GRANTOR TRUST 1997-1 DE X x 12/15/97 

NATIONSCREDIT GRANTOR TRUST 1997-2 DE X x 12/15/97 

NATURADE INC DE x x 12/15/97 

NETV~AGE INC DE x x 12/15/97 

NETWORK LONG DISTANCE INC DE x 12/19/97 

NEW ENERGY CO OF INDIANA LTD PARTNE IN x 12/19/97 

RSHIP 

NEW ERA OF NETWORKS INC DE NO ITEMS 09/26/97 AMEND 

NIAGARA CORP DE x x 12/09/97 

NIGHTINGALE INC UT x 12/17/97 

NISSAN AUTO RECEIVABLES CORP /DE DE x x 12/15/97 

NOHIV INC X 10/10/97 

NORTH AT~IC ENERGY CORP /NH NH x 12/01/97 

NORTH EAST INSURANCE CO ME x x 12/22/97 

NORTHEAST UTILITIES SYSTEM MA x X 11/25/97 

NORTHERN TELECOM LTD x 12/18/97 

NORWEST ASSET SECURITIES CORP DE x x 12/17/97 

NORWESTER BREWING CO INC OR x 09/24/97 

OCEAN ENERGY INC DE x x 12/22/97 

ODDS N ENDS INC DE x x 12/17 /97 

OPTELECOM INC DE x x 12/12/97 

ORANGE & ROCKLAND UTILITIES INC NY x x 12/17/97 

PACIFIC GULF PROPERTIES INC MD X X x 09/10/97 

PACIFIC GULF PROPERTIES INC MD X x ::"2/2.8/97 

PACIFIC SCIENTIFIC CO CA X x 12/21/97 

PACIFIC SCIENTIFIC CO CA X x 12/22/97 AMEND 

PAGES INC /OH/ 

PALOMAR MEDICAL TECHNOLOGIES INC 

DE 

DE X 

x x 12/23/97 

12/23/97 

PATTERSON ENERGY INC DE x 06/12/97 AMEND 

PATTERSON ENERGY INC DE x x 11/14/97 

PENNFIRST BANCORP INC PA x x 12/17 /97 

PENNSYLVANIA REAL ESTATE INVESTME~~ PA x x 12/16/97 

TRUST 

PENNSYLVANIA REAL ESTATE INVESTMENT PA x 12/17/97 

TRUST 

PEOPLES BANK CREDIT CARD MASTEF TRU CT x 11/30/97 

ST 

PEREGRINE REAL ESTATE TRUST CA x x 12/04/97 

PERPETUAL MIDWEST FINANCIAL INC DE x x 12/15/97 

PHYSICIAN SALES & SERVICE INC IFL/ FL x x 11/06/97 

PHYSICIAN SALES & SERVICE INC IFL/ FL x x 12/23/97 

PHYSICIANS RESOURCE GROUP INC DE x x 12/18/97 

PIONEER NATURAL RESOURCES CO DE x 12/12/97 

PIONEER NATURAL RESOURCES CO DE x x 12/22/97 AMEND 

PLATINUM ENTERTAINME~~ INC DE x x 12/15/97 

PLUMA INC X x 12/22/97 

POLAROID CORP DE x x 12/17/97 

PONTOTOC PRODUCTION INC NV X X x x 12/10/97 

POPE & TALBOT INC /DE/ 

POTOMAC ELECTRIC POWER CO 

DE 

VA 

x 
x 

x 
x 

12/20/97 

12/22/97 

POWER TEST INVESTORS LTD PARTNERSHI NY x x 12/16/97 

P 

PREMIER BANCSHARES INC /GA 

PREMIERE TECHNOLOGIES INC 

GA 

GA 

X 

x x 
12/12/97 

11/13/97 AMEND 

PRESSTEK INC /DE/ DE x 12/22/97 
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--------------------------------------------------------------------------

STATE BK ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSUER CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 B 9 DATE COMMENT 

PRICE COMMUNICATIONS CORP NY X 12/23/97 

PRIME HOSPITALITY CORP DE X X 12/11/97 

PRO DEX INC CO X 06/30/97 

PROGRESSIVE BANK INC NY X X 12/16/97 

PROMEDCO MANAGEMENT CO DE X 12/17/97 

PROMEDCO MANAGEMENT CO DE X 12/22/97 AMEND 

PROMUS HOTEL CORP DE X X X 12/17/97 

PROS OFT I NET SOLUTIONS INC NV X 12/23/97 

PROVIDENT BANK HOME EQUITY LN TR 19 DE X 10/25/96 

96-1 HOME EQ LN SE 1996-1 

PROVIDIAN MASTER TRUST X 12/15/97 

PROVIDIAN NATIONAL BANK X 12/15/97 

PUBLIC SERVICE CO OF NEW HAMPSHIRE NH X 12/01/97 

PUBLISHING CO OF NORTH AMERICA INC FL X 12/19/97 

PUROFLOW INC DE X 12/08/97 

QPQ CORP FL X X 12/20/97 AMEND 

QUADRAMED CORP DE X X 11/09/97 AMEND 

QUADRAX CORP DE X 05/07/97 AMEND 

QUADRAX CORP DE X 05/31/97 AMEND 

QUANEX CORP DE X X 12/03/97 

RAMTRON INTERNATIONAL CORP DE X 12/23/97 

READING & BATES CORP DE X 12/17/97 

READING & BATES CORP DE X 12/23/97 

RECYCLING INDUSTRIES INC FL X X X 12/05/97 

RENTAL SERVICE CORP DE X X X 12/02/97 

RESIDENTIAL ACCREDIT LOANS INC DE X X 12/23/97 

RESIDENTIAL FUNDING MORTGAGE SECURI DE X X 12/23/97 

TIES I INC 

RESOURCE AMERICA INC DE X 12/16/97 

RIDDELL SPORTS INC DE X X 12/23/97 

RINGER CORP /MN/ MN X X X 12/08/97 

RIVER OAKS FURNITURE INC MS X X 10/24/97 

ROADHOUSE GRILL INC FL X 12/23/97 

ROBERTS REALTY I~~ESTORS INC GA X X X 12/19/97 

ROHR INC DE X X 12/22/97 

RTI INC NY X 12/16/97 

RVM INDUSTRIES INC DE X 12/15/97 

SA TELECOMM'JNICATIONS INC /DEi DE X 12/17/97 

SAN DIEGC GAS & ELECTRIC CO CA X 12/22/97 

SANO CORP FL X X 12/14/97 

SAVOIR TECHNOLOGY GROUP INC/DE DE X X 11/22/97 

SB PARTNERS NY X 12/08/97 

SCOTSMAN INDUSTRIES INC DE X X 12/17/97 

SDG&E FUNDING LLC A DE LIMITED LIAB DE X 12/16/97 

ILITY CO 

SEAMAN FURNITURE CO INC DE X X 12/23/97 

SECURFONE AMERICA INC DE X X 07/31/97 

SEL-LEB MARKETING INC NY X X 12/16/97 

SENIOR SUBORDINATE PASS THROUGH CER TN X X 12/01/97 

T SERIES 1997D 

SERVICEMASTER LTD PARTNERSHIP DE X 12/18/97 

SHERIDAN ENERGY INC DE X X 12/15/97 

SIGNATURE RESORTS INC 

SIGNET HELOC TRUST 1995-A 

MD 

VA 

X 

X 

X 

X 

11/17/97 

11/28/97 

SIGNET STUDENT LOAN TRUSTS 

SIMON DEBARTOLO GROUP INC 

SIMTEK CORP 

SMAIl.TALK TELESERVICES INC 

SMITHFIELD FOODS INC 

SOMERSET GROUP INC 

VA 

MD 

CO 

CA 

DE 

IN X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

11/28/97 

12/23/97 

12/19/97 

12/03/97 

12/18/97 

12/23/97 
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STATE 8K ITEM NO.

Nl\MB OF ISSUER CODE 123456789 DATE CQIoMENT


SOUTHERN 

SOUTHERN 

CALIFORNIA EDISON CO 

PACIFIC SECURED ASSETS COR 

CA 

CA 
x x 

x 
12/17/97
12/09/97 

P 

SOUTHFIRST BANCSHARES INC 

SPECIALTY FOODS ACQUISITION CORP 

SPECIALTY FOODS CORP 

SPYGLASS INC 

STANDARD MANAGEMENT CORP 

STARMET CORP 

SUMMIT PROPERTIES INC 

SUMMIT PROPERTIES PARTNERSHIP L P 

SUN HEALTH CARE GROUP INC 

SUN HYDRAULICS CORP 
SUN TELEVISION ~ APPLIANCES INC 

SYMETRICS INDUSTRIES INC 

SYSTEMS WEST INC 

S3 INC 

TAL WIRELESS NETWORKS INC 

TELESOFT CORP 

TELESOFT CORP 

TEPPCO PARTNERS LP 

TEXAS UTILITIES CO /TX/ 
TEXAS UTILITIES ELECTRIC CO 

THERMO-MIZER ENVIRONMENTAL CORP 

THORSDEN GROUP LTD 

TITANIUM METALS CORP 

TMS MORTGAGE INC 

TOEN GROUP INC 

TOTAL SYSTEM SERVICES INC 

TRAK AUTO CORP 

TRANSMEDIA ASIA PACIFIC INC 

TRANSMEDIA EUROPE INC 

TRANSWORLD TELECOMMUNICATIONS INC 

TRIANGLE BANCORP INC 

TRIMAS CORP 

TRINET CORPORATE REALTY TRUST INC 

UNICOM CORP 

UNIDYN CORP 

UNION ELECTRIC CO 

UNITED GROCERS INC fORI 

UNITED MERIDIAN CORP 

UNITED STATES FILTER CORP 

UNIVERSAL INTERNATIONAL INC /MN/ 

UNOCAL CORP 

URBAN SHOPPING CENTERS INC 

US FRANCHISE SYSTEMS INC 

USLD COMMUNICATIONS CORP 

VALUEVISION INTERNATIONAL INC 

VINCAM GROUP INC 

VIRTUAL TELECOM INC 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 

IN 

MA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

DE 
DE 

FL 

CO 

DE 

DE 

AZ 

AZ 

DE 

TX 

TX 

DE 

DE 

DE 

NJ 

CO 

GA 

DE 

DE 

DE 

PA 

NC 

DE 

MD 

IL 

NV 

MO 

OR 

DE 

DE 

MN 

DE 

MD 

DE 

DE 

MN 

FL 

DE 

x 
x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 
x 

x 
x 

x 

x 

x 
x 

x 
x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 
x 

x x x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 

x 

x 

x 
x 
x 

x 

x 
x 
x 
x 
x 
x 

x 
x 
x 
x 
x 
x 

x 

x 

x 

x 

x 
x 
x 
x 

x 

x 
x 

x 

x 
x 
x 

x 
x 

x 
x 
x 
x 

12/08/97 

12/22/97
12/22/97 

11/14/97 AMEND
12/23/97 

12/09/97
12/12/97 AMEND 

12/12/97 AMEND
10/08/97 AMEND 

12/19/97
12/19/97 

12/18/97 

10/20/97 

12/19/97 

12/05/97 

12/23/97 

12/23/97 

12/22/97
12/17/97 

12/17/97
12/12/97 

10/11/97 AMEND 

12/22/97 

12/18/97
12/08/97 

12/22/97 

12/08/97 

12/02/97 

12/02/97 

12/15/97 

10/02/97 

12/10/97 

10/10/97 

12/16/97
12/01/97 

12/16/97
12/18/~7 

12/22/97
12/09/97 

12/17/97 

12/17/97 AMEND 

12/19/97 AMEND 

12/09/97 

12/22/97 

12/19/97
12/09/97 

11/21/97 AMEND 

VOLKSWAGEN CREDIT AUTO RECEIVABLES DE x x 12/15/97 

CORP 

WACHOVIA CREDIT CARD MASTER TRUST 

WALGREEN CO 

WESTERN MASSACHUSETTS ELECTRIC CO 

WHITE RIVER CORP 

WITTER DEAN REALTY INCOME PARTNERSH 

IL 

MA 

DE 

DE 

x 

x 

x 
x 
x x 

X 

12/22/97 

12/23/97 

11/25/97
12/22/97 

12/08/97 

IP I LP 

WORLD FINANCIAL NETWORK NATIONAL BA x x 12/15/97 

NK 

WORLDWIDE GOLF RESOURCES INC NV x 12/22/97 
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STATE 8X ITEM NO. 

NAME OF ISSOKR CODE 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 DATE CCM4BNT 

ZAPATA CORP DE X 12/23/97 

ZERO CORP DE X X 12/23/97 

3-D GEOPHYSICAL INC DE X X 11/17/97 

3D IMAGE TECHNOLOGY INC /GA/ DE X 12/23/97 
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